
Power Cost Adjustment {PCA) Update 

The Electric Division updates its PCA every six months, to address changes in the cost 
of wholesale power, and to "true up" with customers any over collection or under 
collection of monies needed to pay for wholesale power costs. 

Based on the calculation described in WED Rate 12 (Power Cost Adjustment Clause), 
the Electric Division Staff has determined the PCA will be a charge of $0.015355 (just 
over 1.5 cents) per kWh. This is an increase of $0.008580 per kWh. The PCA for 
Northford customers, as adjusted for property taxes, will be a charge of $0.018428 per 
kWh. The impact of this calculated PCA on a typical residential customer using 750 kWh 
in a month will be an increase of $6.43 per month or 5.23%. This PCA will be effective 
for the billing period January 1, 2025 through June 30, 2025. 


